

PRE-SHOW CHUCKLES

Cattle showing is serious business, Good thing 13-year-old Holly Murray got all her giggles out before taking Darlene into the ring during the novice heifer class at the Embro Fair Monday.

(Staff photo by Ted Town)



Consumer Affairs was the theme of the March meeting of the Braemar Women's Institute held at the home of Mrs. Lawrence MacKay.

About 25 members and friends answered the roll call, about what's new on store shelf, with various new products and labour savers.

A microwave demonstration by Joanne Webber gave the group a sample of several dessert squares that can be made in this, time and energy, efficient way.

Joanne along with two others, send out a monthly food letter of tried and tested recipes from ingredients usually found in your kitchen.

Carmene Sim commented on the mot-



CASS STAFF COMES THROUGH

United Way campaign chairperson Milt Bruch (right) recently received a \$3,927 cheque from staff at College Avenue Secondary School. Tove Finlay presented the cheque for United Way on behalf of staff. Finlay and Sandra Hurley organized the staff fundraising drive.

(Staff photo)

and the state of t

1989



## PUMPKIN SURPRISE

Not all pumpkin-type lawn arrangements are frightening. Some are just a big surprise. That was certainly the case when Tony and Nona Shulman arrived home and found their off-spring had informed the entire

neighborhood about their wedding anniversary. If nothing else, it was certainly more original than a lawn full of flamingos.

(Staff photo by Ted Town)